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Bill Smith ’81

Robert Owen ’94

Alex Pully ’10

Brent Smith ’86

Tee Baur ’68
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Bernard Gray ’72

Are you getting our monthly 
emails, packed with news, 
memories and more, straight 
in your inbox? If not, you’re 
missing out!

	 Help us fill in the blanks 
and add your missing contact 
information to our database. 
You’ll get great stories and 
updates like the ones featured 
in each Lion’s Roar newsletter.

	 To sign up, just send a 
quick note to connect@
affinityconnections.com and 
let our alumni partners know to 
add you to the DKE UNC alumni 
emailing list!

CONNECT

Meg Miller with the Class of 2019

We want to say congratulations and best of luck to our graduating seniors from 
the class of 2019! We can’t wait to see what you guys accomplish!

Congrats to the House 
for maintaining a  
3.3 house G.P.A. !

Recommend a DKE
If you know of any young men 
that embody the values of DKE, 
send your recommendations to 
Alumni Advisory Board President, 
Robert “Trey” Adams ’06 at 
robertadams3@gmail.com.

CONGRATULATIONS!
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ALUMNI UPDATES

Fraternity was Destiny for  
Brother’s Sister

Frank Daniels Jr. ’53 reminds us that his sister Patsy 
Daniels married fraternity brother Jim Lindley several 
years ago. According to Frank, “Jim and I graduated in 
1953. He became very successful banker—at one point 
running the Bank of North Carolina. Later, he was a 
member of the board of the News and Observer.”

1984 DKEs Gathering at  
Sea Island, Georgia

According to Alfred M. Randolph Jr. ’84, the graduating 
class of 1984 DKEs are gathering at Sea Island, Georgia the 
weekend of March 22 to celebrate their 35th reunion. 
	 Says Alfred, “Dr. Richard F. Hunt III is hosting us at 
his beautiful home there. We expect close to 100% turnout 
and are sure to have a great time.  We’ll send pictures 
to memorialize what is sure to be a great weekend.”

Glenn Publishes Thriller Based  
on His Law Practice

According to his publicist, E. Vernon F. Glenn ’72 has recently 
published a novel called Friday Calls, based on his experiences 
as a lawyer. Vernon’s recent contact information is below: 

E. Vernon F. Glenn,  
c/o Clore Law Group;  
49 Immigration Street,  
Suite 100,  
Charleston SC 29403 

	 Published last February, the 
story takes place in Winston-
Salem, NC, (Glenn’s hometown!) 
and revolves around two brutal 
crimes that happen within 
hours of each other. It explores 
the relationship between the 
old country club society and 
the rougher parts of town. The most fascinating aspect 
of this story is that it’s based on true events that Vernon 
has experienced throughout his career as a lawyer. 
	 Vernon has several recent and upcoming 
North Carolina book events including:  

•	 The Country Bookshop (Southern Pines) 
March 29 at 5:00 p.m.

•	 Park Road Books (Charlotte) 
April 6 at 2:00 p.m.  

•	 McIntyre’s (Chapel Hill) 
May 12 at 2:00 p.m. 

	 A review of the book is available online 
at https://www.kirkusreviews.com/book-
reviews/e-vernon-f-glenn/friday-calls/. 

Alumni Weekend Award

Congratulations to Winburne King ’68 for receiving the 
1851 Award this past fall. We encourage everyone to attend 
the Alumni Weekend this fall on the weekend of October  
26, 2019. 

Tee Baur ’68 presents the 1851 Award to Winburne King ‘68

Class of 84 Reunion
The pledge class that graduated from UNC Chapel Hill in 1984 
had a reunion recently in Sea Island, Georgia. 

From left to right are Richard Hunt, Phillip Altenbern, Patrick 
Roddy, John Hamilton, Ran Randolph, Doug Beach, Hadley Cal-
laway, Alec Thorpe, Wood Britton, Chris Hill, and Chris Whitson. 
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2018-19 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

Our 2018/2019 giving year, which 
began on September 1, is almost 
over with $14,607 collected from 
73 brothers. We want to thank 
those 73 brothers (you can find 
them under the Honor Roll tab 
at our website) who have already 
made a contribution to DKE 
UNC Annual Fund so far this 
giving year!
	 Our 2018-19 giving year goal 
was for $32,000.00. Last year 
only 96 out of 1,101 alumni 
chose to make a voluntary gift. 
We still have the potential to 

meet our goal—but we need your immediate help. Who will be 
next to join our 2018-2019 Honor Roll?

Giving Online is Easy!
	 You can donate online by simply going to our website, dkeunc.
com and selecting the “Give Back” button at the top of the page. 
Donations can also be made through our toll-free Donation 
Hotline at 1-800-975-6699, or by sending a check made payable 
to Delta Kappa Epsilon—Beta Chapter to:

Delta Kappa Epsilon
University of North Carolina
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

	 Our college days came and went, but the real 
DKE UNC experience never ends. If you cherish 
those lasting friendships, if you appreciate the 
values that shaped your life, make your annual gift Today!

GOAL: $25,000
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Thank you to everyone who pledged to the Four Corners Campaign.  
It was a great success! If you have outstanding debts please make  

sure to get them current.

“DKE UNC was the 
center of my life at 
UNC. I made life-

long friends there. 
Supporting the fund 
is my way of saying 

thank you.”

$32,000

$25,600

$19,200

$12,800

$6,400

0
2014-15 2015-16 2016-17 2017-18 2018-19

$24,561 $27,120.84 $29,337.64
$19,704

160

128 

96 

64 

32

0
2014-15 2015-16 2016-17 2017-18 2018-19

Annual Fund Totals

Annual Fund Donors

Thank You!
Congratulations to the following Brothers who have already shown their support for DKE UNC this giving year which began on September 1, 

2018 and ends on August 31, 2019. Please join them in supporting Delta Kappa Epsilon by making your contribution today!

Make Your Gift
1.	 Log on to  

www.dkeunc.com and 
click on Give Back at the 
top of the page

2.	 Call 800-975-6699

3.	 Mail a check payable to  
“Delta Kappa Epsilon—
Beta Chapter” to the 
return address on 
this newsletter.

To Get Current News, Share Memories,  
See the Honor Roll,  
AND TO DONATE!  
Visit Our Website:
www.dkeunc.com

ANNUAL FUND UPDATE – A CALL TO ACTION

Beta of DKE Legacy Circle 
($1,000+)
Bernard Gray..................1972

Founders Club  
($500-$999.99)
Surry Roberts..................1962
Walter Hussman..............1968
Robert Mason.................1981

Crimson, Blue & Gold Club 
($250-$499.99)
A. Shuford......................1966
William Whitaker...........1967
Brooks Carey...................1968
William Kluttz................1968

Alfred Randolph..............1984

1844 Society ($184.40)
Harry Bates.....................1947

132 Columbia Street Club 
($132)
David Watson.................1958
S. Blanton.......................1960
Frederick Wood...............1961
Shade Murray..................1963
Henry Morgan................1965
David Bruenner..............1967
Richard Goodman..........1968
Morris McDonald...........1968
Beech Watson..................1971

Joseph Quigg..................1988
Frank Edwards................1992
Austin Peat......................2001

Rampant Lion Club  
($100-$131.99)
James Lindley..................1953
William Patterson...........1954
William Lea Palmer.........1959
William Eskridge............1965
Bronson Van Wyck..........1967
Albert Butler...................1980
Cooper Peel.....................1982
Thomas Benjamin...........1983
B. Fearon........................1990

Beta of DKE Supporter  
($50-$99.99)
Donnell Cobb.................1959
Carl Ragsdale..................1962
Paul Woodson.................1968
J. Pruden.........................1970
James Parker....................1973
R. Humphreys.................1974
Scott Collie.....................1989
Robert Kane....................2003

Other (Up to $49.99)

$14,607.40

142 132 119
73

96
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CHAPTER ETERNAL

Frederick 
Joseph Ball, Jr. 
died peacefully 
at the home 
of his sister 
Katherine in 
New York City 
on the evening 

of January 15, 2019, at the age of 71. 
	 A native of Washington, DC, Fred 
was a gifted athlete and skillful fund raiser 
working for a number of institutions 
including Lawrenceville School. He was 
also a lifelong, devoted Catholic. He 
was the heart of the Class of ‘71 at Beta 
DKE and continued to rally the class for 
well-attended reunions every five years. 
Fred is survived by his loving children 
Frederick III and Ryan Williams (Nick); 
sisters Judy Ball Scanlon (Terrence) and 
Katherine Ball Ross; brother Brian, Sr. 
and numerous nieces and nephews. He 
was buried with his parents, Frederic, Sr. 
and Juelda Watson Ball, and his sister 
Melinda. The family celebrated Fred’s 
life and greeted many of his friends at 
Annunciation Catholic Church, 3810 
Massachusetts Avenue, NW, Washington, 
DC on February 1. 
	 Donations in Fred’s memory may be 
made to the Robert Packard Center for 
ALS Research (www.alscenter.org).

Make Your Gift
There are three ways 

to donate:

Make check payable to:  
DKE UNC  

& mail to our processing center:
DKE at UNC, Alumni Relations  

Processing Center,  
P.O. Box 7007,  

Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

1

Online at:  
www.dkeunc.com.

2

3
By calling: 

800-975-6699

Fredrick Joseph Ball, Jr. ’71

Clarence Avery 
Duff passed 
away January 
21st at the 
age of 70. 
A native of 
Chattanooga, 
Tennessee, 

he graduated summa cum laude from 
the Baylor School. Avery was a fun, 
interesting and loyal Beta DKE in the 
Class of ‘71 graduating Phi Beta Kappa 
from UNC after which he earned a JD 
from Georgetown University Law Center. 
He made partner in a prestigious law firm 
in Chattanooga after having practiced 
for five years.  Following a long-held 
interest, Avery moved to Los Angeles to 
fulfill his passion for writing. He had 
numerous screen credits before publishing 
the first of his successful novels Beach 
Lawyer followed by The Boardwalk 
Option and The Boardwalk Trust. Avery 
is survived by his sister Elizabeth Woods 
(John) and their children Avery, Katie 
and Abbie; and his brother Frank Duff 
(Libby) and their children John and Lizzie 
Costa (Reese) and their children Lewis 
and Els. 
	 Our thanks to O. Beech Watson, III, 
Beta DKE Class of ‘71 at UNC, Chapel 
Hill, for supplying obituary information.

Clarence Avery Duff ’71


